DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN



     Swampscott High School / Town Meeting 
Monday, May 5, 2014
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Selectman Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, Naomi Dreeben, Laura Spathanas and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger and Town Council , Darren Klein, Kopelman  and Paige, P.C. 
Open Session / Welcome new members. 

Selectman Kessler welcome new members Naomi Dreeben and Laura Spathanas to the Board. 
Selectman Kessler opened the floor up for any discussion from any of the members regarding an interest to be chairperson. 

Selectman Strauss spoke on his own behalf. Selectman Strauss spoke on his reasons he is interested in serving as the Chairman for the next year.  Selectman Strauss spoke on his years of experience, knowledge, leadership qualities, his support of the Town Administrator, Swampscott School Department and the Swampscott Finance Committee. 

Re-organization of the Board / Vote of the Board Executive Session: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to nominate Selectman Strauss as Chairman to the Board of Selectman, seconded by Selectman Spathanas.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to nominate Selectman Dreeben as vice chair of the Board of Selectman, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 

Open Discussion / Town Meeting:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator informed the Board that the Humphrey Street Overlay District Article would not be addressed at this Town Meeting and would be brought up at the next fall Town Meeting in order for the committee to have more education dialogue with the community. 

Selectman Callahan spoke of the ten year process of the Humphrey Street plan and stated that all meetings relating to this has been well attended by the community. 
Sue Monafo of the Historical Commission asked about the moratorium if it would stay in place for two years- Town Council will check. 

Open Discussion:
Selectman Dreeben stated she was curious about the permitting process of the new construction at the Red Rock Bistro, 141 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass. 

Selectman Callahan spoke on the area of the construction at Red Rock Bistro and stated this was the gateway to the community. Selectman Callahan suggested to Thomas Younger, Town Administrator that he needs to be on top of this situation and feels he is not getting direct information on the status of this on-going project. 

Resident of 17 Sheridan Road expressed her concern with the construction being done at the Red Rock Bistro on Humphrey Street.  The resident spoke on that section being the gateway to the community and everyone seems to be talking about the on-going project but receiving no answers.  The resident had stated she was not receiving any answers on this project when contacting Town Hall.  The resident was asked by Thomas Younger, Town Administrator to inform him of what offices she had asked for information from so that Mr. Younger could address this with his staff. The resident did not want to pass that information on.  

Sue Monafo of the Swampscott Historical Commission stated that she thinks the Town should address the situation with the community regarding the status of the Red Rock Bistro and make a statement on this issue. 

A suggestion was made to have the Town make a public statement on the status of the Red Rock Bistro.  Attorney Darren Klein stated that making a public statement is not always viewed as a good thing to do, however he would be willing to work with Thomas Younger, Town Administrator on getting some information out. 
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator informed the Board that he recently met with Town Council, Sue Munafo of the Swampscott Historical Commission and Richard Baldacci, Building Inspector and will update the Board once a final determination is made. Red Rock Bistro will be appearing in front of the Zoning Board of Appeals in about two weeks. 
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to approve the following Selectmen’s dates for meetings on May 21, 2004, June 4, 2014, June 18, 2014, July 2, 2014, July 16, 2014, August 6, 2004, August 20, 2014 with all meetings to start at 7:30P.M. , seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve a request for a common victuallers permit for Café Avellino, 242 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 

 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve a one day wine and beer license for the Swampscott’s Men Club to be used for their twenty fifth anniversary celebration on Sunday, May 18, 2014 from 12-5PM, seconded by Selectman Dreeben. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve a request from Mike Moulison a Teacher at the Swampscott High School and the class of 2015 for a temporary placement of a sign to sell mattresses at the Swampscott High School along with Charitable  Fundraising Solutions on Sunday, May 18, 2014- signs will be placed on private lawns and in front of the High School between May 5, 2014 through May 18, 2014, seconded by Selectman Dreeben.   Selectman Spathanas asked if mattresses are going to be sold on site- Mattresses will be sold on site was answered. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to adjourn meeting at 6:55P.M. and continue on to the Town Meeting seconded by Selectman Callahan
True Attest:
Maureen Shultz Administrative Assistant 

